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To: Representative Susan Donovan, Chair of the House Committee on Health and Human
Services
Honorable Members of the House Committee on Health and Human Services

From: Nicole lellinek, Chair, Rhode Island Coalition for Reproductive Freedom
Date: April 23, 2025

Re: Support for House Bill 5857 RELATING TO HEALTH AND SAFETY -- REPRODUCTIVE FREEDOM
AND GENDER AFFIRMING CARE HEALTH DATA PRIVACY ACT

Dear Members of the House Committee on Health and Human Services,

| write to express the strong support of the Rl Coalition for Reproductive Freedom {RICRF) for House Bill
5857. RICRF is a Coalition comprised of 27 organizations working together to share resources, build
strategies and cocrdinate efforts to connect reproductive freedom with social and economic justice. We
focus on advocacy and legislative action to enact change. We envision a Rl where everyone has access to
affordable and comprehensive reproductive health care.

The Dobbs decision had the immediate effect of limiting many people’s access to full reproductive
healthcare; in Rl, thankfully, we had adequate protections, and we thank many of you for your hard
work to make that happen. Data privacy about reproductive and gender-affirming healthcare however,
is of concern to Rhode Islanders, and we do not have adequate protection currently. This bill would
address concerns about data that falls outside of HIPAA protections. On the national stage, data has
been increasingly weaponized against patients, their loved ones, and our health care providers. We
believe that privacy is non-negotiable, and is an essential component of exercising bodily autonomy and
reproductive freedom.

Now mare than ever, as states around the nation restrict reproductive freedom and gender-affirming
healthcare, Rhode Island must be a beacon of hope and stand up for access for all Rhode Islanders. This
bill helps achieve that.

Thank you for your consideration,

i

Nicole Jellinek, Chair, Rhode Island Coalition for Reproductive Freedom



